The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia gave a
number of instructions on complaints about ecological problems in
Moscow and Orel Region

The media and social networks reported on complaints from residents of Pushkinsky district of
Moscow region and the village of Alyoshino in connection with air pollution and environmental
pollution from the company "RIO Polymer" for recycling plastics. In connection with the appeal to
the leadership of the Investigative Committee of Russia, the Chairman of the Investigative
Committee of Russia instructed the head of the Moscow Regional Investigative Department of the
Investigative Committee of Russia A. Yu. Starikov to study the situation comprehensively and
submit a report as soon as possible.

Also residents of the Orel Region complained about environmental problems through social
networks and demanded from the authorities to put order in the environmental sphere. The
Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed the acting head of the Investigative
Department of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation in the Orel Region P. V.
Ermakov to study the arguments voiced in the appeals and complaints and submit a report.

The implementation is under control in the Central Office of the Investigative Committee.

© 2024 The investigative committee of the Russian Federation



27 August 2021

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/1603999

© 2024 The investigative committee of the Russian Federation

2/2


https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/1603999
http://www.tcpdf.org

